
Hesperia Community Schools 

Board of Education 

October 2, 2017 

Work Session/Special Meeting 

 

The workshop meeting was called to order by Board President Pat Broton at 7:00 p.m. in the 

High School Media Center. 

Board Members Present: Wenberg, Flanery, Sturtevant, Broton, Good, & Allen 

Board Members Absent:  Daniels 

 

All present took the pledge. 

 

Correspondence 

None 

 

Public Comments 

Melissa Hasty made comments about her concern that there is no Saturday busing to athletic 

events due to budget cuts.  She had ideas for fundraising to get funds to provide busing. She is 

going to contact the athletic boosters.   

 

Facilities/Grounds/Technology 

The following item was discussed: 

 Vaughn has negotiated the replacement cost for the sign out front down to $8,000.  Board 

will wait until after October count and bus biding ends before making a decision. 

 

Finance 

None 

 

Personnel/Policies 

The following items were discussed for action at the regular meeting: 

 Hire two (2) elementary teacher assistants 

 Hire an elementary lunch aide 

Other discussion item included the following: 

 Substitute teachers- EDUStaff recommends welcome packets for our substitutes. 

 

Curriculum 

The following informational items were presented: 

 Mr. David LaPrairie, secondary principal & Mr. Bryan Mey, elementary principal gave a 

presentation about their visit to Kingsley Area Schools to see Marzano Instructional 

Strategies in practice. 

 Commencement will be Friday, June 1st 

 Seniors’ last day will be Thursday, May 24th  

 

Informational Items 

The following informational items were discussed: 

 NCASB Fall dinner will be October 18th at Grant Fine Arts Center. 

 Bob Forbes will be recognized at the regular meeting. 

 MASB – Board of Education Governance Standards.  Board may want to adopt 

standards. 

 



Hesperia Community Schools 

Board of Education 

October 2, 2017 

Work Session/Special Meeting 

Page 2 

 

Sturtevant left at 8:00 p.m. 

 

Board Discussion 

The following items were discussed: 

 Allen & Wenberg will committee the project to name the middle school building after 

David Outwin. 

 Transportation Directors have been emailed about our used bus bids. 

 Ana Klimovitz has been in the buildings and started working on the promotional video. 

 Update on the boots/lights/placards/ballistic shields 

 New buses 

 

Board President commented to remember those in Las Vegas. 

 

Motion by Wenberg supported by Good to adjourn.  Ayes: 5.  Nays: 0.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


